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Rachel Allen, the face of real Irish cooking, shares the authentic Irish recipes that bring her
family and friends racing to the table. With Rachel’s Irish Family Food, you can bring a taste of
Ireland to your table too.Bring loved ones together with this collection of delicious and simple
recipes that highlight the best of authentic Irish cooking.Over 100 recipes that offer the best in
both traditional and modern Irish cooking, from new twists on old classics to tried and tested
recipes which have delighted many generations in Ireland and are sure to become firm family
favorites in your home.Quick and simple dinners, big family feasts, sweet treats and celebration
food, this is family cooking at its best, made to share with those most important in your life.
Rachel’s Irish Family Food will warm the heart and soul, fill the chairs around your kitchen table
and fill your house with life and laughter.Alongside these gorgeous recipes you will find stories,
history and insights into Irish life from across all the counties of Ireland to bring a smile to your
face as you slow down and relish the joys of family, nature and great food. Ireland is indeed a
magical place of rolling green fields, clear waters and the freshest ingredients for the table.
Rachel Allen shows you the bounty of this beautiful place with honest, hearty, delicious family
food.Recipes Include:Kinoith pork casseroleIrish StewCrumbed bacon chops with sweet
whiskey sauceIrish Sunday RoastSautéed buttered cabbageIrish coffee meringue rouladePea
and spring onion champDublin bay prawns with mayonnaiseTurkey and ham potato
pieColcannonBallymaloe dressed crabSt Stephen’s Day muffinsTraditional herb stuffingBrown
soda bread

Reviews for Previous Titles‘The book I've taken to most this season is by the Irish Nigella,
Rachel Allen. Her BAKE is simply and engagingly written: one irresistible thing after another’ –
Melanie McDonagh, Evening Standard‘Fancy a casual supper with your family or a big feast to
mark a special occasion? TV cook Rachel Allen has a recipe to suit. She takes you from
preparation to table with minimum fuss, plenty of tips and menu ideas for dinners, brunches and
lunches, cocktails and desserts.’ – Waitrose Kitchen‘A natural TV chef: relaxed, articulate and
knowledgeable’ – Sunday Times‘With her finely-etched patrician features and delicious recipes,
Rachel manages to do what Nigella Lawson never could. She makes us believe we can do what
she does…’ – Irish Post‘We’re big fans of Rachel Allen here at Delicious.’ – Delicious
Magazine‘Food for real people’ – Irish Examiner‘As wholesome and attractive as its charming
author, (…) it is well thought out and accessibly written, with the emphasis on relaxed family
meals. (…) Ideal for anyone who needs to cook on a regular basis but hasn’t much experience.’ –
Sunday Telegraph on Homecooking“The verdict: You can always trust Rachel Allen to deliver
recipes that taste as good as they look, and her latest book is no exception. This book tackles
quick and easy family cooking with realism, inspiration and style.” Good Housekeeping on Easy



Meals“These fast and fuss-free recipes by Rachel Allen are all you need this winter.” Zest
Magazine on Easy Meals“There are 180 simple, tempting recipes in this everyday supper bible.
We have a soft spot for the Chocolate, toffee and peanut squares.” Sainsbury’s Magazine on
Easy Meals--This text refers to an out of print or unavailable edition of this title.About the
AuthorRachel Allen is a busy TV chef, mother, and teacher at the world-famous Ballymaloe
Cookery School. She is the author of five cookery books, including bestsellers "i"Rachel's
Favourite Food at Home, Rachel's Food for Living"/i" and "i"Bake"/i". Her extremely popular
cooking programmes have been broadcast on RTE, the BBC, and also internationally.Rachel
lives in County Cork with her husband Isaac, their two sons and baby daughter, and their dog
Buddy.--This text refers to an out of print or unavailable edition of this title.
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crackersLeinsterUlsterMunsterConnachtList of RecipesCopyright pageAbout the
PublishersIntroductionThis is a cookbook I have always wanted to write. It’s a collection of my
very best family recipes, seriously comforting and nourishing food, all inspired by both traditional



and modern Irish cooking. In Ireland we have fabulous ingredient-led dishes that make the most
of the incredible produce from our farms and fish and seafood from our coast. These are my
favorite recipes to cook for my family, the ones I turn to again and again. Whether or not you’re
familiar with Irish food, I’m sure you’ll love this introduction to our country’s culinary culture.Irish
food has a rich history and tradition. Of course, our love for the potato is well known and very
real, but with recipes such as colcannon, Irish stew, and our wonderful soda bread, there are so
many distinctively Irish dishes that make our food ideal for home-cooked meals—wherever in the
world you might live. I grew up in Dublin and my mum was a very good cook. She would often
have casseroles gently bubbling in the oven, filling the kitchen with their alluring aromas to make
my sister and me ever more impatiently hungry.My own relationship with cooking started with
baking. My sister, mother, and I would often bake together, making biscuits (cookies) or cakes. I
loved the whole process, from the messy mixing to the mysterious rise behind the oven door. It
was at the age of eighteen that my interest in cooking became a passion and eventually an
obsession. I traveled down to East Cork to study at the famous Ballymaloe Cookery School,
which at the time had been going for six years, and at which I still teach to this day. It was at the
cooking school that I met its founder, Darina Allen, who would eventually become my mother-in-
law! I also met her mother-in-law, Myrtle Allen, the matriarch of Irish food who had founded the
Ballymaloe House Restaurant and guest house all the way back in 1964.On my first day at the
cooking school I learned many of the principles that we still teach students today: That the best
food comes from the best ingredients and that means carefully grown crops and lovingly raised
animals. The school sits in the middle of an organic farm from which we get the students’
cooking ingredients. It opened my eyes to how much more important proper produce is than
complicated or long-winded recipes.This is echoed by our impressive and still rapidly expanding
modern Irish food culture. Ours is not a history of elaborate multilayered dishes. Irish food is
about local produce. The greenest grass in the world feeds the happiest cows, which in turn
produce the most beautiful butter and cheeses. We have teams of small dedicated farmers who
put their efforts into growing delectable crops and our cold water creates the sweetest seafood.
With ingredients like this, I think it’s important not to dress up the food too much, to let their
flavors take center stage. Whether you and your family live in New York or Minnesota, Cape
Town or Brisbane, I’d always encourage you to buy from your local producers and farmers’
markets, keep your home cooking simple and make the most of the fantastic ingredients the
fertile plains of America or stunning coast of Australia have to offer. This book is filled with simple
and easily achievable dishes that I love to cook and, perhaps most importantly, that I love to eat!
The recipes range from light suppers for a summer’s evening to big hearty casseroles for when
the wind is blowing and the rain is lashing down. There are everyday dinners for school nights
when you’ve been at work all day, as well as slightly more involved recipes when you want to
make something a little more special. All the recipes are easy to follow and not at all difficult to
execute.I’ve also included four passages about each of the different provinces in Ireland, with
information about the food as well as the people, their history, and folklore. Irish culture is ancient



but alive and vibrant, with food a fundamental piece of it. Part of our history is the waves of
emigration and there are so many people—especially in the US—who have Irish ancestry and
heritage. I hope that through our food you can connect both to the history of Ireland and to the
wonderful country that it still is today.Soups and light mealsThese are the sorts of dishes I like to
serve as a casual supper or a light lunch. They are versatile recipes and not too filling. A soup,
for example, can easily feed a family if accompanied by lots of delicious crusty bread. Probably
due in no small part to our blustery and bracing weather, there is a real tradition of warming
soups in Ireland. It might be a nourishing broth such as the West Cork Broth with Gubbeen
Bacon or a rich and creamy comforting soup like the two different chowder recipes in this
chapter.Lots of the recipes in this chapter would also work really well as an appetizer for a larger
meal. Asparagus with Hollandaise sauce is one of my absolute favorites when made with perfect
Irish butter from our greenest pastures. It makes the most divine supper on its own, but if you’re
having guests over, then a few asparagus spears cooked this way is a lovely way to begin a
meal. The same is true of the wonderfully Irish combination of fresh oysters with a glass of
Guinness.Asparagus on toast with hollandaise sauceAsparagus has to be my favorite vegetable.
The exquisitely flavored bright green spears have a season that is always sadly short. Ireland
has perfect growing conditions to produce some of the best asparagus I’ve ever tasted. There
are lots of different ways of cooking and serving asparagus, but to me this is the very best:
simply boiled in salted water and served on Brown Soda Bread with butter and lashings of
hollandaise sauce.VegetarianServes 4Preparation time: 5 minutesCooking time: 20 minutes16
to 20 asparagus spearsGood pinch of saltA few slices of Brown Soda BreadButterHollandaise
sauceSnap off the tough woody end of each asparagus stalk and discard. Fill a large saucepan
to a depth of 1½ to 2½ inches (4–6cm) with water, add the salt, and bring to a boil. Tip in the
asparagus and cook in the boiling water for 4 to 8 minutes, until tender when pierced with a
sharp knife. Drain immediately.While the asparagus is cooking, toast the bread, then spread with
the butter and remove the crusts, if you wish. For each person, place a piece of toast on a
warmed plate, put 4 to 5 asparagus spears on top, and spoon over a little hollandaise
sauce.Hollandaise sauceVegetarianMakes  cup (75 ml)Preparation time: 5 minutesCooking
time: 5 minutes1 egg yolk1 tablespoon cold water4 tablespoons (50g) butter, dicedFreshly
squeezed lemon juiceSalt and freshly ground black pepperPlace a heatproof bowl over a
saucepan of simmering water over medium heat. (The water must not boil to avoid heating the
sauce so much it scrambles or curdles; take the pan off the heat every so often.) Add the egg
yolk and cold water. Whisking all the time, gradually add the butter, a few pieces at a time, until
each addition has melted and emulsified before adding the next.Once all the butter has been
incorporated, season to taste with lemon juice and salt and pepper, if necessary. Remove from
the heat and serve immediately or leave to sit over the warm water until you’re ready to
serve.Artichokes with melted butterGlobe artichokes have been grown in the gardens of Irish
country houses such as Ballymaloe for years. They make a beautiful plant, tall and proud, but it
is their bright purple thistle-like flower heads that cooks prize. This is my favorite way of serving



them. No olive oil here, only simply boiled artichokes and perfect Irish butter. I love the quiet
methodical way one eats artichokes. To eat them, pull away each leaf from the artichoke, dip in
the butter, then put the leaf in your mouth and scrape off the flesh from the base with your teeth.
Discard that leaf and pick another. Eventually you’ll get down to the yellow choke: Scrape this off
and discard to reveal the tender and juicy heart.VegetarianServes 6Preparation time: 5
minutesCooking time: 30 minutes6 globe artichokesSaltWhite wine vinegar¾ cup (175g)
butterJuice of ½ lemon, freshly squeezed, plus extra for dippingJust before cooking, trim the
base of the artichokes so they will sit steadily on the plate. Dip the cut end in lemon juice to
prevent it from discoloring.Fill a saucepan large enough to hold all of the artichokes three-
quarters full with water. Add 2 teaspoons salt and 2 teaspoons white wine vinegar for every quart
(liter) of water. Bring to a boil over high heat.Carefully add the artichokes (they should be
completely covered with water). Bring back to a boil, then decrease the heat to medium and
simmer for about 25 minutes, until the larger leaves at the base of the plant come away easily if
you pull on them. If they don’t, then continue to cook for another 5 to 10 minutes. When cooked,
remove the artichokes from the water and drain upside down on a plate.While the artichokes
cook, heat the butter in a saucepan over medium-low heat just until melted, then stir in the
lemon juice, transfer to a few serving bowls, and set aside.To serve, remove the tough outer
leaves and discard. Place each artichoke, while still warm, onto a serving plate. Either give each
person their own serving bowl of butter or have the bowls within easy reach.Dublin bay prawns
with mayonnaiseLangoustines are known as Dublin bay prawns in Ireland. Their divine
sweetness is a result of our cold waters, and I love to eat them simply, with just a little
mayonnaise, either plain or with a few herbs stirred through.Serves 4 to 6Preparation time: 5
minutesCooking time: 5 minutes5 quarts (4.8l) water4 tablespoons salt2¼ pounds (1kg) Dublin
bay prawns with heads on, or any large shrimpMayonnaise, to serveFill a large saucepan with
the water, add the salt, and bring to a boil over high heat. When the water is at a good rolling
boil, add the prawns. Return the water to a boil and cook for 2 to 3 minutes, depending on their
size. The best way to tell when prawns are cooked is to take one from the pan once they rise to
the top of the water, after a minute or so of boiling. If it is opaque and firm all the way through,
then they are ready to drain.As soon as the prawns are cooked, drain and lay them out to cool
on flat trays to keep them from cooking any further.Serve at room temperature with a bowl of
mayonnaise on the side.MayonnaiseVegetarianMakes 1¼ cups (300ml)Preparation time: 5
minutes2 egg yolksPinch of salt1 teaspoon Dijon mustard2 teaspoons white wine vinegar¾ cup
(200ml) sunflower oil1 tablespoon plus 2 teaspoons (25ml) extra virgin olive oilFreshly ground
black pepper2 tablespoons chopped fresh herbs (chives, dill, fennel) (optional)Put the egg yolks
in a bowl and mix in the salt, mustard, and vinegar.Mix the sunflower oil and the extra virgin olive
oil in a pitcher.Very gradually, whisking all the time (either by hand or using handheld electric
beater), slowly pour the oil into the bowl in a very thin stream. You should see the mixture start to
thicken. Keep whisking and adding the oil slowly until it has all been incorporated. Season with
pepper and more salt to taste. Stir in the chopped herbs (if using).Ivan Allen’s dressed crabIvan



Allen was Isaac’s grandfather, and this is his recipe. I remember him coming into the kitchens at
Ballymaloe and checking the dressed crab whenever it was on the menu to ensure it was just
right. If you are using brown crabs, try to find whole crabs so that you can use both the white and
flavorful brown meat. I’ve given instructions for cooking a crab from scratch, but if you can’t get
hold of a whole crab, you can use ready-cooked fresh or frozen crabmeat instead. For serving
you will need two or three crab shells or six 1-cup (250ml) ramekins or small dishes.Serves
6Preparation time: 15 minutes (plus 45 minutes to prep crabs)Cooking time: 20 minutes (plus 40
minutes to cook crabs)1 pound (425g) meat from 3 to 4 cooked fresh large crabs, reserving the
crab shells4½ cups (200g) soft white bread crumbs cup (150ml) Basic White Sauce2
tablespoons Tomato Relish2 teaspoons white wine vinegar1 teaspoon Dijon mustard, or a
generous pinch of dry mustard powder5 tablespoons (75g) butter, meltedSalt and freshly
ground black pepperFOR THE TOMATO AND BASIL SALAD8 vine-ripened tomatoes (using
one variety or a mixture)Salt and freshly ground black pepperPinch of sugarJuice from a good
squeeze of lemon2 to 3 tablespoons extra virgin olive oilSmall handful of basil leaves, larger
leaves tornPreheat the oven to 350°F (180°C/Gas mark 4). If you plan to serve from the crab
shells, scrub them clean, dry well, and arrange upside down on a baking sheet. Alternatively,
place six 1-cup (250ml) ramekins or small dishes on the baking sheet.In a large bowl, mix
together the crabmeat, just over three-quarters of the bread crumbs, the white sauce, relish,
vinegar, mustard, and 2 tablespoons of the melted butter; season to taste with salt and pepper.
Spoon the mixture into the crab shells or ramekins. In a separate bowl, toss together the
remaining bread crumbs with the remaining 3 tablespoons butter and sprinkle over the crab
mixture.Bake for 15 to 20 minutes, until heated through and browned on top. Briefly place under
a preheated broiler (grill), if necessary, to crisp up the crumbs.In the meantime, prepare the
salad. Cut the tomatoes into quarters or ½-inch (1cm) slices. Spread out in a single layer on a
large flat plate and season to taste with salt, pepper, and sugar. Drizzle over the lemon juice,
then the extra virgin olive oil; scatter the basil leaves over. Toss together gently.Serve the baked
crab with the tomato salad and some fresh crusty bread on the side.How to cook a crabFirst
place the crab in the freezer for a couple of hours so that it is unconscious before boiling. Place
the frozen crab in a large saucepan, cover with warm water, add 1 tablespoon of salt for every 5
cups (1.2 liters) of water and bring to a boil. Simmer over medium heat for 20 minutes for every
pound (450g). Pour off about two-thirds of the water, cover with a lid, and continue to cook for
another 6 minutes. To see if the crab is cooked, gently shake it quite close to your ear; you
shouldn’t hear liquid splashing around. If you do hear water, the crab isn’t quite cooked and will
need another few minutes. Remove the crab from the water and allow to cool.To remove the
meat, first remove the large claws and crack these (using a heavy weight or nut crackers), then
extract every bit of meat using the handle of a teaspoon. Turn the body of the crab upside down
and pull out the center portion. Discard the gills, known as “dead man’s fingers,” each about 1½
inches (4cm) long. Scoop out all the lovely brown meat from the body and add it to the meat
from the claws. The meat can be used immediately or frozen for future use. Retain the shell if



making dressed crab, otherwise discard.Tomato relishA really useful relish recipe, this is my
version of Ballymaloe Country Relish, which is sold all over Ireland and in some stores in the
U.S. It works with many different foods, from cold meats and sausages to cheese sandwiches
and dressed crab.VegetarianMakes 1 half-pint (300ml) jarPreparation time: 5 minutesCooking
time: 2 hours1 (14-ounce/400g) can diced tomatoes1 onion, finely chopped¾ cup (200ml) white
wine vinegar cup (130g) superfine (caster) or granulated sugar cup (100g) golden raisins
(sultanas) or raisins4 tablespoons water1 teaspoon whole-grain mustard1 teaspoon tomato
paste (purée)½ teaspoon ground cumin½ teaspoon ground corianderPinch of ground
clovesCombine all ingredients in a saucepan over low heat. Bring to a simmer and continue to
cook on a low simmer, stirring occasionally, for about 1½ hours, until a slightly reduced chunky
consistency. Use immediately or store in a covered jar in the refrigerator for up to 2
months.Mussels with garlic and bread crumbsThese are a retro favorite, beloved of Irish
restaurants in the eighties. When done right, they’re absolutely fantastic: crisp crunchy bread
crumbs atop plump mussels. Mussels, one of the least expensive of shellfish, grow freely on our
shores and have long fed the people of the coast. They’re such good value, and I love that
they’re so quick to cook. Serve with bread or toast to mop up all the juices.Serves 4 to
6Preparation time: 10 minutesCooking time: 10 minutes2 pounds (900g) mussels in their shells,
scrubbed clean4 tablespoons (50g) butter1 cup (50g) fresh white bread crumbs1 large clove
garlic, crushed or grated1 tablespoon chopped fresh parsleyCheck over the mussels and, if any
are open, give them a tap; if they don’t close, discard them. Put the tightly shut mussels with just
1 tablespoon of water in a large saucepan over low heat and cover with the lid. They will open in
the steam. If you catch them when they are just opening, they will be delicious and juicy, so don’t
overcook them. Remove the mussels from the pan (keeping any juices for a fish soup, pie, stew,
or even to mix with mayonnaise served with shellfish such as shrimp). Discard any cooked
mussels with unopened shells.Discard half a shell from each mussel and pull out the beard—the
little fibrous tuft—from the straight side of each mussel.Melt the butter in a medium saucepan
over medium-low heat. Add the bread crumbs, garlic, and parsley and mix together. With a
spoon, firmly pack the bread crumb mixture on top of each mussel. Place the mussels, crumb
side up, in a single layer on ovenproof plates or gratin dishes. (These can be prepared up to 24
hours in advance.) When you are ready to eat, pop them under a preheated broiler (grill) until
golden, crunchy, and bubbly, 1 to 2 minutes.VariationsWhile it isn’t classically Irish, sometimes I
feel like adding a bit more zip to this recipe, so in place of the parsley, I add 1 tablespoon
chopped fresh cilantro (coriander) together with one-quarter to one-half of a fresh red chile,
seeded and chopped. Or you could try adding some grated lemon zest to the crumbs.Rachel’s
tipTo make bread crumbs, place slices of white bread (with or without the crusts) in a food
processor, and whiz until you have crumbs, about 20 seconds.Oysters with GuinnessOnce
considered a food for the peasants, oysters are now a prized delicacy. There is nothing quite like
the salty, creamy flesh that tastes so much of the sea. In Ireland, oysters are always shucked to
order, and they are celebrated at oyster festivals across the country with shucking competitions



and various oyster-based events.Oysters need little accompaniment; some people like a few
grinds of pepper or drops of Tabasco or lemon. It’s up to you, though I like the pure
unadulterated oyster flavor and have mine on their own. Stout and oysters go particularly well
with each other, and the two served together is a quintessentially Irish dish. For a more
celebratory drink, you could make Black Velvets, which are a classic Irish drink made by adding
two parts stout to one part Champagne. Both my husband Isaac and I adore Black Velvets
whether with oysters or without, and we served them at midnight at our wedding.Serves
4Preparation time: 30 minutes24 oysters (opened in their shells)A glass of Guinness each, to
serveLemon wedges, pepper, or Tabasco sauce, to serve (optional)How to open an oysterIt is
best to use an oyster knife, which is designed for the purpose and will make your life much
easier (and safer). If you don’t have an oyster knife, you can use a thin chisel, but do not attempt
to open oysters with any knife that has a bendy blade.Fold a kitchen towel lengthwise and wrap
it around your hand once or twice to protect it. Place the oyster on the remaining edge of the
towel, with the flatter side of the oyster facing up. You will see a slight crevice where the shells
meet at the narrow end.Take your oyster knife (or thin clean chisel) and insert the blade into the
crevice while holding the opposite end steady with your wrapped hand. Press and turn the knife,
levering upwards. Once the shell pops open, insert a clean knife just under the top shell to cut
the oyster away; it will suddenly become free.Cut the membrane where the oyster is attached to
the shell and remove the oyster altogether or replace it on the shell, discarding any bits of
broken shell. Serve immediately, if possible, or store refrigerated in a sealed container until
serving.Smoked mackerel pâtéThis is one of my favorite quick recipes, as impressive as it is
quick to put together. I love having some of this in my fridge for a snack or a packed lunch, and it
will keep there for a week. The better the smoked mackerel you use the better your pâté will be. I
sometimes serve this on slices of Brown Soda Bread with Cucumber Pickle. For a family meal I
like to serve this pâté as an appetizer, in a bowl in the center of the table with lots of crusty bread
or toast to go around. That way everyone can dig in while the rest of the meal is being
prepared.Serves 4 to 6Preparation time: 15 minutesCooking time: 15 to 20 minutes1 large fillet
smoked mackerel (about 3½ ounces/100g) cup (75g) cream cheese, softened cup (75g)
crème fraîche or sour creamJuice of ½ lemonSalt and freshly ground black pepperIn a food
processor, whiz the smoked mackerel. Add the cream cheese and the crème fraîche or sour
cream and whiz just until smooth. Empty into a bowl and fold in the lemon juice, salt, and pepper
to taste.Chicken livers with bacon and sageI adore chicken livers for their soft texture and rich
flavor. Chicken livers are less popular in Ireland than they used to be, when people would make
sure to eat every part of the animal. Chicken livers and crispy bacon is a classic combination and
makes a divine appetizer with some crusty bread, or serve as a supper with Creamy Mashed
Potato.Serves 2 to 4Preparation time: 10 minutesCooking time: 15 minutes2 tablespoons extra
virgin olive oil5 ounces (150g) bacon, cut into ¾-inch (2cm) pieces1 clove garlic, sliced10
ounces (300g) chicken livers, green parts removedSalt and freshly ground black pepper1 to 2
tablespoons chopped fresh sage2 tablespoons marsala, port, or brandy4 tablespoons light



(single) cream (optional)Add 1 tablespoon of the olive oil to a frying pan over medium heat. Add
the bacon and fry for a few minutes until golden, then transfer onto paper towels to drain, then
set aside.Add the remaining 1 tablespoon of olive oil and the garlic and fry for 1 to 2 minutes,
until slightly gold.Add the chicken livers, season with salt and pepper, and cook the livers for 2 to
3 minutes on each side, until they’re browned on the outside but still a little pink in the
middle.Add the reserved bacon, sage, and marsala. Increase the heat and bubble for just 30
seconds (be careful as the alcohol may flame), then remove from the heat.If you’d like a
creamier dish, leave the pan over high heat, add the cream, and allow it to bubble for 30
seconds or so.Season to taste and serve immediately.Chicken livers with onionsThe Irish have
always believed it is important to eat the whole animal. Livers or kidneys are often served
alongside our beloved potatoes, which may be simply boiled or in a creamy mash. This is a more
modern version of a dish my grandmother used to make a lot. The dry sherry gives the dish real
depth; you could also use brandy, port, or even white wine. If you have time, make some Creamy
Mashed Potato to accompany them. Otherwise make sure to mop up every last drop with some
good crusty bread.Serves 2Preparation time: 10 minutesCooking time: 30 minutes2 tablespoons
(25g) butter2 onions, thinly sliced10 ounces (300g) chicken liversSalt and freshly ground black
pepper2 tablespoons dry sherry½ cup (100ml) chicken stock or vegetable stockMelt 1
tablespoon of the butter in a frying pan over medium-high heat and, when foaming, add the
onions. Fry, stirring occasionally, for 15 to 20 minutes, until the onions are completely soft and
golden. Tip the onions onto a plate and set aside.Season the chicken livers with salt and pepper.
Melt the remaining 1 tablespoon butter in the pan over medium-high heat. When the butter starts
to foam, add the chicken livers and cook for 2 to 4 minutes on each side, until browned on the
outside but still a little pink in the middle.Add the sherry and allow it to bubble for 30 seconds.
Add the cooked onions and stock. Stir together, bring to a boil, then decrease the heat to
medium-low and cook for 1 to 2 minutes, until the stock has slightly reduced. Serve
immediately.Field mushroom soupMushroom soup is an easy family favorite, rich and velvety
with a lovely texture because it isn’t puréed. From the mountains of Wicklow to the woodlands of
Kerry, we have an abundance of great wild and farmed mushrooms in Ireland. I use large flat
field mushrooms (called meadow mushrooms in North America) when I can because they have
a better flavor than the smaller button mushrooms.Vegetarian (if using vegetable stock)Serves
6Preparation time: 10 minutesCooking time: 40 minutes2 tablespoons (25g) butter1 onion, finely
chopped2 cloves garlic, finely chopped12 ounces (350g) large flat field mushrooms or button
mushrooms, quartered1 tablespoon chopped fresh thymeSalt and freshly ground black
pepper2½ cups (600ml) chicken stock or vegetable stock cup (150ml) heavy or whipping
cream (double or regular) cream1 tablespoon finely chopped fresh chivesMelt the butter in a
large saucepan over medium heat. Add the onion and garlic and cook for 8 to 10 minutes, until
softened and slightly golden.Finely chop the mushrooms in the food processor or by hand and
add the mushrooms to the saucepan along with the thyme. Place over medium-low heat, cover,
and cook for about 5 minutes or until softened. Season with salt and pepper. Pour in the stock



and bring slowly to a boil; then decrease the heat and simmer gently for 25 minutes.Pour in the
cream and simmer gently for a few minutes, then stir in the chives and serve immediately.
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cait, “Lovely book. I am not familiar with Rachel Allen, but I am quite familiar with her mother-in-
law, the well known chef and cookbook writer Darina Allen, who started a famous cooking
school at Ballymaloe House in Shanagarry, County Cork, Ireland...and her mother-in-law, Myrtle
Allen, she who started the now famous hotel and restaurant in Ballymaloe. It is quite an
accomplished cooking family. So when I saw a review of Rachel's latest book..she has written 8
or 9 cookbooks..I thought it would make a nice gift to myself.And I was right!It is a very attractive
book, full of many beautiful pictures of the completed recipes, some lovely ones of the Irish
countryside and a few of Rachel and her handsome family. There is a nice variety of dishes,
soups, everyday dishes, ones for special occasions, vegetables and side dishes, breads,
desserts, cakes and cookies, many with a unique Irish feel. There are 120 recipes in total, many
marked as being vegetarian, but a nice selection of meat and seafood dishes as well.I must say,
the number of recipes I am looking forward to making after paging through this book is long. Kale
and Bean Stew..Sticky Cumin and Apricot Roast Carrots and Parsnips...Pork and Mushroom
Pie...Dark Sticky Gingerbread..to name just a few.Every recipes includes a little introduction by
Rachel, telling the place of this dish in Irish culture, such as Ballymaloe's recipe for spiced beef,
or in her own family history, like her father's favorite Ginger Cookies.I have a number of Irish
cookbooks and yet found many new ideas in this one. Still, for those not familiar with Irish
cooking, beyond that corned beef and cabbage, this would make a wonderful introduction.”

Jay, “Lovely book. Have only made a few recipes, lamb shank and Dublin Coddle which my
family enjoyed. Looking forward to trying some of the summery recipes/salads and such now
that our weather has begun to warm up.”

D. Brown, “Fun and delicious. Have been a fan of hers for years. This is the quintessential book
for the home chef who loves Irish food.....yes! Irish food can be great!”

Pdobs0073, “Great Gift for Mother's Day!. I bought this book both for my own mom and for my
mother-in-law. They both really loved it and were extremely fond of the commentary and
photography in the book. It is aesthetically pleasing book and can be used as a coffee table
book as well. Truly an exceptional piece of work by an exceptional author! I would highly
recommend this book!”

leticia, “Delish!. I bought this book for my mother who is a collecter of cookbooks. Never did I
think I would fall in love with it. Before giving it to her I skimmed through it once , twice , and the
third time I was going page by page. The recipes are easy to follow , the pictures just lure you
in. I couldn't wait to start making some of the dishes. The ones that I have made are delicious .
This book is worth it content.”



Tracey Narinesingh, “Great Book. I love this book. It's filled with solid, substantial meals that any
family will enjoy. This is real comfort food and everything that I've tried came out fantastic. I
particularly love the Irish Soda bread and the fish cakes. Your children will love this food.”

Daniel Teti, “Simply great!!!. This is an excellent book, full of easy and delicious dishes! Rachel is
the guru of the chefs in Europe... and I was happy to find this edition available in the US (without
having to import it). 100% recommended!”

MICHELLE DUNLAVEY, “Five Stars. Great recipes”

Sarah Hesketh, “Delicious recipes with friendly anecdotes to set the scene. Recipes look and
taste delicious, Rachel's friendly descriptions paint a homely picture of life on this fair isle.
Ingredients are easy to source and methods are clear and simple to follow …………… A great
read and well worth the purchase!”

Ana Murphy, “It has become my favorite cookbook: the recipes are clear and straightforward.
This was the first Rachel Allen cookbook I bought so I had no problem with repeating recipes,
they were all new to me. It has become my favorite cookbook: the recipes are clear and
straightforward, each one has a picture that goes with it and, most importantly, everything I tried
(and I tried almost all of the cakes and breads and a few meals) turned out exactly the way it
should and so very delicious.”

JACKO-01, “Pleased.. Another great book to add to my collection.”

Mrs Sylvia Ralph, “Recipies. This was bought by me for a present for my dad to give my mum he
was pleased with the speedy service and the good value.”

The book by Rachel Allen has a rating of  5 out of 4.5. 72 people have provided feedback.
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